
DALE TOWN BOARD MEETING 
     JANUARY 9, 2023 
DALE MUNICIPAL BUILDING 

 
 

Chairperson Wunderlich called the meeting to order at 7:00p.m., with Supervisor Laabs, Supervisor and Fire Chief Chad Degal, 
Attorney Erik Forsgren, Treasurer Sandy Noffke, Clerk Jenny Hunt, Constable Sandy Gadamus and residents present.   
 
 Outagamie County Officer was not present.   
 
Alan Gajundjik from the Hortonville Food Pantry made a request to use the Municipal Building for the coat distribution, the 
December Christmas gift distribution and the Christmas party for the food pantry volunteers. Chairperson Wunderlich made a 
motion to approve those events with fees waived, seconded by Supervisor Laabs, motion carried.  
 
Chairperson Wunderlich made a motion to approve the exemption for a holding tank for Ben Wood, W8898 State Road 96, 
seconded by Supervisor Laabs, motion carried.  Because of the size of the lot there is no possibility of replacement of a 
conventional septic system.   
 
A resident shared some ideas she had for revitalizing the town.  Welcome signs, decorative street signs and/or lampposts, Main 
St. embellishments, uniform memorial opportunities, a historic walk and some Daufen Park improvements are a sample of the 
concepts presented.   
 
Fire Chief Degal was sworn in for 2023.    
 
Chairperson Wunderlich made a motion to approve payment of property tax refund checks through February 28, 2023, seconded 
by Supervisor Laabs, motion carried. 
 
Fire Chief”s Report: 

• Fire Chief Degal reported twelve calls for the month of December; seven first responder calls, one car accident, one gas 
smell, one false alarm, one house fire and one cancelled call to New London. 

• There were 142 total calls in 2022; 97 first responder calls, 11 accidents, 3 gas leaks, 1 to assist police, 1 bar fight, 1 false 
alarm, 19 fires, 3 CO2, 4 MABAS calls, 1 for wires down and 1 test. 

 
Six building permits were issued in the month of December; Two of the five were for new homes. 
 
The Planning Commission did not meet January 2, 2023.   
 
Supervisor Laabs made a motion to approve the minutes of the December meetings, seconded by Supervisor Degal, motion 
carried.   
 
Chairperson Wunderlich made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report subject to audit, seconded by Supervisor Laabs, 
motion carried.  
 
Treasurer Noffke reported the onsite audit will be performed on February 14, 2023.  
 
Supervisor Degal made a motion to pay bills starting with check #19821 - 19863, seconded by Supervisor Laabs, motion carried.   
 
Chairperson Wunderlich made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Supervisor Degal, motion carried.   
 
These minutes are unapproved and subject to final board approval. 
 
Jenny Hunt, Clerk 
 


